CHAIR’S PANEL MEETING

held in the Planning Office 

9.30 am on 4th March 2005

 Present: 
Cllr S Lynch


Cllr A Whitlam


Peter Chaplin


Anita Livesey

1. KE/04/1344 – 12 Beardsley Gardens, Kettering


Letters of objection from neighbours were shown to the Panel along with the officer’s response and relevant plans.  The Panel agreed that the application could be delegated to officers.

2. KE/04/1333 – 1 Dalkeith Avenue, Kettering

Letters of objection from neighbours.  Chair Panel considered objections and officer’s report, and viewed the documents on file including floor plans of existing and proposed.  Agreed that application could be delegated.

3. KET/2005/0075 – 52 Polwell Lane, Kettering

Letter of objection from neighbour read by the Panel and plans shown to them.  Also response letter from Environmental Protection Manager.  Panel agreed application could be delegated, taking into account the officer’s report of the issues raised.

4. KET/2005/0048 – 25 Pytchley Road, Kettering (land adjacent)
Panel was shown copies of relevant plans and copy of letter of objection from neighbour.  Also pointed out was the planning history and the fact that previous approval for a dwelling, and that the intention of building a dwelling approximately ½ metre higher than previously approved.  The Panel agreed the application could be delegated.

5. KET/2005/0001 – 49 Loddington Road, Cransley
The Panel was shown two letters from the one neighbouring property plus plans.  The second letter from the neighbour related to amended plans.  The Panel was shown the amended drawings and officer’s evaluation of the issues.  The Panel agreed the application could be delegated.

6. KET/2005/0104 – The Gables Barn, Church Street, Broughton

The Panel was shown plans of the proposal plus an objection letter from the neighbouring property.  It was explained to the Panel that the proposal seeks renewal of an earlier approval for Permitted Development.  Subject to some amendments negotiated with officers (plans awaited), the Panel agreed the application could be delegated.

7.
KET/2005/0133 – The Gables Barn, Church Street, Broughton

Similar considerations as above with information shown to the Panel.  In particular, the retention of a staircase within the building and reduction of the proposed rooflights the officers recommend to be a basis on which Listed Building Consent to be granted.  The Panel agreed to delegation once amendments are received.

Meeting closed 10.25 am

